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Good Evening,

My name is Nancy Jennings and I live at 2115 Marlboro Drive.  I will speak tonight in opposition to the amendment to the DSUP that currently prohibits lighting on the playing fields at T. C. Williams High School. 

On October 10, the Seminary Hill Association, Inc., passed a resolution that SHA—and I quote—“supports the continuation of the prohibition of lighting on any athletic fields, such as   tennis courts and the football stadium, on the T. C. Williams High School campus.” End quote.  

As many of you know, SHA is an umbrella organization that represents nine neighborhoods on Seminary Hill.  Seminary Civic Association is one of these nine—known as Area 1 in SHA—and you will hear from their members tonight.  

As a former history teacher, I must note that Seminary Civic Association represents an historic community with families that settled near Fort Ward during the Civil War and were moved in the 1960s to make way for a park and then in the 1970s to make way for T. C. Williams High School.  The agreement to not put lights on the school’s playing fields is decades old.  When the school was rebuilt in 2004, citizens suggested relocating the football stadium to King Street—where the tennis courts are now proposed—but the City did not wish to do so.  Instead, all agreed to formalize the long-standing agreement prohibiting lights on the playing fields—this DSUP #2002-0044—and thus protect the quality of life in the single-family residential neighborhood adjacent to the school that had gone through so many upheavals since being annexed by the City of Alexandria in 1952.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This proposal before you to amend the DSUP and allow lights on the new tennis courts will betray an agreement with a community that has suffered enough.  Plus, the need for lights on these courts is not proven.  Seminary Hill already has six lighted tennis courts that more than meet the demand.  This amendment is misguided and oppressive.  Judy Noritake even noted that no one was using the lighted courts at Minnie Howard in 2011 . . . no one was on them tonight or those at Chinquapin.  Please honor the agreement the City made and do NOT approve lighting on these courts.
